These are the minutes from the January 25, 2022 fully remote meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were Mr. John Dougherty - Chairman, Ms. Diane Sawin - Board Member, Ms. Kathleen Dauphinais - Board Member, Ms. Kimberly Dixon - Health Agent, Mr. William Barrett - Asst. Health Agent, Ms. Kathleen Mahoney - Tobacco Coordinator

Also present were: DJ Wilson- South Shore Tobacco, Jimmy Abboud- Owner of Sunoco, and Dagnija Usalis- Resident.

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty motioned to open the meeting at 4:30 p.m.

Hanover Sunoco Tobacco Violation -

Ms. Mahoney, Tobacco Coordinator advised the Board that on December 16th 2021, during a visit, the sales clerk had 5% nicotine vape products available for sale. 5% nicotine strengths are only supposed to be available in 21+ vape and smoke shops, the highest strength that this location is allowed to sell is 3% nicotine strength. The owner of Sunoco Mr. Jimmy Abboud was present during the zoom meeting, he stated that the sales clerk made a mistake and that the sales representative whom they obtain their tobacco products through had left them with samples, in which there were varying strengths of 3% and 5% products. The Sale of a 5% strength product is a violation of the Town of Hanover Tobacco Regulations. Mr. Abboud stated that he would provide the paperwork and letters from the retailers to Ms. Mahoney and the Board of Health outlining the products which were delivered to Sunoco. This subject will be continued at the next meeting.

Health Agent Update -

Covid-19 - Ms. Dixon stated that the current mask mandate is aligned with DESE and the school system and they are currently looking at the end of the month to remove the mandate. Covid-19 numbers in Town have gone down from 27 to 18 to 13 over the last few weeks.

Complaints - There were a couple of complaints, one regarding a mouse at Elmwood Farm Drive, in which Waltham Pest Control was on site to remedy the issue. The other being a cleanliness complaint at Centered Fitness, which is in the process of a renovation, they advised that they had hired a new cleaning company and that there will not be any more issues going forward.

Crumbl Cookie - Ms. Dixon advised the Board that Crumbl Cookie has opened at Merchants Row as well.

Septic Plans:

62 Larchmont Lane – Morse Engineering Co., Inc. – 11/16/21 - Approved as submitted (Roll Call Vote)

30 Cushing Hill Road – McGlone Enterprises Inc. – 12/21/21 - Approved as submitted (Roll Call Vote)

304 Myrtle Street - Grady Consulting, L.L.C. -11/22/21- Approved as submitted

56-72 B Street – Merrill Engineers and Land Surveyors – 11/29/21- Ms. Dauphinais motioned to approve with variances, Ms. Sawin second, all in favor.

443 Circuit Street - McGlone Enterprises Inc. - 11/12/21 - Approved as submitted

Ms. Dauphinais moved to adjourn, Ms. Sawin second; so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 5:43 p.m.

- DATE RECEIVED -

SOF IN CO

BOARD OF HEALTH